Dear Member,

On behalf of the Directors of the Club I trust you and your families remain in good health, and are weathering our present difficulties.

As we edge slowly towards a hint of normality, we are keen to be prepared to resume our activities as and when it is safe and we are permitted to do so.

Although the latter part of this session is lost, we are travelling hopefully. The Directors have just held their first 'Zoom' meeting to take things forward and a full programme for next session is being actively planned by our Hon. Sec. lain Smith. We are aiming for as near to your anticipated programme as circumstances and venues permit. Some changes and adjustments will undoubtedly be necessary.

The Club is sad to note the death of George Ritchie, a past Honorary Secretary and Treasurer. He contributed greatly over a long period, and he will be missed. An obituary was published in the Herald.

It is anticipated our website - glasgowhighlandclub.co.uk will be increasingly active and useful in keeping members informed. It will be an adjunct to our current email communication. The website continues to develop thanks to John Duthie, and we hope to have email alerts to news and information on the site. For instance we hope to have the membership application form on the site, so you may more easily encourage your friends and relatives to join us. New members are essential to the ongoing vitality of the Club.

The website will allow our Pipe Major to easily circulate intimations and information for pipers and perhaps online practices may be possible. There will also be some information for dancers. The interim Term Card, updated as plans are finalised, should also be available for your diaries in the near future. John Duthie would be grateful for old photographs which could be incorporated. Please have a look at the website, and your comments will be welcome.

Enjoy the summer as best you can, and we look forward to being able to meet together again in the Autumn.

Yours aye,

Jim Dougall